
 
 
 

REV. DR NORMAN GEORGE CURRY AM 
 
 
Norman Curry was born in 1931 and completed his secondary education at Melbourne 
Boys High School. He graduated as a Bachelor of Arts and Master of Education from the 
University of Melbourne and obtained his doctorate from the University of London. 
 
Norman Curry has been one of the State’s pre-eminent educationalists, having held the 
senior positions of Principal of the State College of Victoria from 1977 to 1981 and 
Director-General of Education from 1982 to 1985. He has served on a number of School 
Councils, including a period as Vice-Chairman of the Council of Scotch College. 
Nationally, he has served on such bodies as the Commonwealth Schools Commission 
and chaired the ABC Schools Broadcasting Advisory Board.   
 
The contribution made by Norman Curry to theological education through the Melbourne 
College of Divinity is also remarkable.  He attended his first meeting of the College as an 
appointee of the Anglican Church in August 1973 and was President of the College from 
1995 to 1997.  During his Presidency he was heavily involved in discussions with both the 
State and Commonwealth Governments about the future of the theological education and 
need for financial support for students of theology. His outstanding contribution to the 
College was recognised in 2000 when he was awarded the Degree of Doctor of Sacred 
Theology (Honoris Causa). The encomium in support of that  Honorary Doctorate cited 
that “Throughout all his years serving the College, Norman Curry has never lost sight of 
the vision of  theological education which honours God and serves the community”.  
 
His community service has included the Victorian Relief Committee, the Duke of 
Edinburgh Award Scheme Committee and presidency of the Library Council of Victoria 
(1986–1989).   He was President of the Royal Melbourne Philharmonic Society from 1986 
to 1991. 
   
Norman Curry has been the longest serving cleric in the history of St Paul’s Cathedral, 
Melbourne, having been ordained in 1961. His capacity to be able to combine a 
distinguished professional and public career with over 40 years honorary service in the 
priesthood is a remarkable record. 
 
Norman Curry has also made an outstanding contribution to this University.  A member of 
the academic staff of the Faculty of Education at the University of Melbourne from 1959 to 
1974, he served as Sub-Dean of that Faculty from 1969 to 1971.  Initially joining the 
University Council as the Minister of Education’s appointee from 1982 to 1985, he was 
elected back into its ranks by the graduates in 1988 and served continuously from that 
date until this year. Over the last ten years he has been a Deputy Chancellor of the 
University, representing the University on innumerable occasions and presiding over 
many ceremonies of the kind which honours him today.  He has taken great interest in 
matters related to student and staff welfare and amenities, devoting many hours to 
membership and leadership of Council committees with those areas of responsibility.   His 
wisdom and insight have enriched too many University bodies to list separately, but the 
University’s particular debt to his stewardship of and vision for its buildings and grounds 
should be acknowledged. 
 
In 1997 Dr Curry was appointed a Member of the Order of Australia for service to 
education, particularly to educational thought and practice. 


